
 

 

 

Zone 3 Meeting Minutes 

April 18, 2023 

 

Attendance: 

• Phill Grant 

• Kevin Twohey WAVS 

• Mehrad Zarrehparvar SRBY 

• Victor Wales TCA 

• Dan Greaves SRN 

• Lehla Irwin SSS 

• Kian Tavakoli NVST 

• Asher Green NVST 

• Joseph Harris- PRNA 

• Sarah Obbagy Officials Co-Chair 

• Tom Evers  TCA 

• Jon Hiett AC 

• Donny Mata VJO 

• Ericka Richards PRNA 

• Kristine Gonzalez UKIAH 

• Robert Chavez WO 

• Sophie Waterson VJO 

• Ashley Denize SRN 

• Derek Hutchinson MCSD 

• Sonya Shaffer MCSD 

• Judy Wong RAYS 

• Tyler Long TOC 

• Blanca Prado Treasurer 

Meeting Called to Order 7:33 pm 

 

Reports: 

Officials- Sarah said to have new officials with questions to contact her or Debbi so they can guide them. 

One of the biggest questions they’re getting is about how to file a tech ticket.  Phil Grant also came on 

and reported the post walk-on meet for high school for NCS is not being hosted. CCS is the only one that 

is going on in Santa Clara. If any athletes are interested please look into it right away because it is filling 

fast. Phil also reported the Colorado/Dolphin timing system may be used as a semi-automatic system as 

well as the Wylas timing system. 

Safe Sport- Debbi reported April is child abuse awareness month. Kelley asked teams to heighten the 

awareness by posting on social media or contact local law enforcement to come talk about child abuse 

prevention. Safe Sport website trainings for West coast are as follows:  

 Parents- May 10 at 5:00 pm or June 7 at 5:00 pm 

Athletes- May 11 at 5:00 pm or June 8 at 5:00 pm 

Coaches- May 12 at 12:00 pm or June 9 at 12:00 pm 

 

 

 



 

 

Old Business: 

A motion is made by Debbi Tucker to approve the 2023-24 Meet Schedule. Derek Hutchinson seconded. 

All were in favor. The motion carried. 

 

New Business: 

Sarah Obbagy would like to put forward a motion to approve a zoom account for zone 3 officials for 

$260.00 or less. Kian Tavakoli seconded the motion. All were in favor. Motion carried.  

 

Meet Reports: 

Sebastopol- Lehla said the split session meet went really well. It went smoothly and ran fast.  

 

Next Meeting is May 16 at 7:30 PM 

Adjournment was at 7:54 PM 

 

Respectfully submitted by, Sonya Shaffer 

 

 

            


